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November 24, 2015 

Damian Garcia-Olmo, MD, PhD 
Saleh A Naser, PhD 
Stephen C. Strom, PhD 
Andrzej S. Tarnawski, DSc, MD, PhD 
Editors-in-Chiefs, World Journal of Gastroenterology 
 
Dear Editors-in-Chiefs: 
 
My co-authors and I are submitting a revised retrospective study article for publication in the 
World Journal of Gastroenterology, titled “The Healthcare and Economic Impact of Diarrhea 
Among Patients with Carcinoid Syndrome.”  
 
Funding for this study was provided by Novartis Pharmaceuticals Corporation, One Health 
Plaza, East Hanover, NJ 07936-1080, United States.  
 
Maureen P. Neary is an employee of Novartis Pharmaceuticals Corporation. Michael S. Broder, 
Eunice Chang, and Dasha Cherepanov are employees of the Partnership for Health Analytic 
Research, LLC (PHAR, LLC), a health services research company paid by Novartis to conduct 
this research; Dorothy Romanus is a former employee of PHAR, LLC. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Michael S. Broder, MD, MSHS 
President 
Partnership for Health Analytic Research, LLC,  
280 S. Beverly Drive, Suite 404, Beverly Hills, CA 90212 
email: mbroder@PHARLLC.com 
phone: 310 858-9555 
fax: 310 858-9552 
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